
Hollis	Heritage	Commission	

Town	of	Hollis,	Hollis,	NH		03049				

Date:				24	July,	2018	

Members	Present:	Honi	Glover,	Wendy	Trimble,	Frank	Cadwell,	Karla	Vogel,	Aurelia	Perry	

Guests:		David	Sullivan	

Members	Absent:	Agatha	Connelly,	Michael	Bates,	Jan	Larmouth,	Josey	MacMillan	

Meeting:	Called	to	order:		7:00pm	

Minutes:	June	26,	2018	

Approved	–	motion	by	Karla;	2nd	by	Honi.	

Finance:		Averill	House	is	giving	the	Heritage	Commission	a	generous	donation	of	$92.50.		Jan	sent	a	finance	report	
to	Wendy:	we	have	$26,077.48	in	our	checking	account,	which	includes	$22,555.48	in	the	Cooper	Shop	Fund	and	

$3,522.00	in	the	general	Heritage	Fund.		Expenses:	$125	for	half	of	the	working	cooper	demonstration	at	Old	Home	
Days,	and	$128	for	Drive-It	Day	signs.		Donations:	$183.00	collected	at	Drive-It	Day.	

Calendar:		Photos	have	been	finalized,	and	sponsorship	for	all	months	except	June	have	been	sold,	thanks	to	the	
tremendous	effort	by	Honi,	Jan,	Karla,	and	Wendy!		We	have	also	collected	business	cards,	for	smaller	

advertisements,	and	have	only	one	space	left.		(Full	month	sponsorship	=	$400,	and	includes	a	business	card	on	the	
back;	business	card	only,	for	inclusion	=	$200.)		The	calendars	will	have	to	be	printed	by	the	14th	of	September	to	
have	them	ready	for	Old	Home	Days,	so	we	are	planning	to	move	up	our	August	meeting	to	August	14th:	we	will	

have	the	regular	meeting	then,	and	also	proof	the	calendar	and	plan	for	Old	Home	Days.	

Business:			The	HHC’s	Vintage	Car	Drive-It	Day	received	a	beautiful	write-up	by	Loretta	Jackson	in	the	Hollis-
Brookline	local	newspaper.		Karla	will	send	Carl	Hill	a	thank-you	note	for	the	tour	of	Kimball	Farms’	hydroponic	
gardens.	

Honi	reported	that	the	Old	Home	Days	planning	is	coming	along.		They	are	still	trying	to	decide	what	to	do	for	

food;	it	doesn’t	look	as	if	there	will	be	chicken	dinners	this	year.	

There	have	been	no	building	demolitions	to	record.	

Frank	reported	on	the	Selectmen’s	recent	meeting.	

The	subcommittee	for	signage	at	Woodmont	has	been	doing	editing	and	preparation.		We	will	have	drafts	for	
viewing	at	Old	Home	Days.	

Dave	mentioned	that	we	are	having	an	appraisal	of	the	donated	antique	sleigh	done.		Frank	has	asked	the	
Selectmen	if	we	can	store	it	in	the	loft	at	the	Lawrence	Barn.	

Meeting	adjourned	at	7:47pm.		Motion	by	Karla,	2nd	by	Honi.	

Next	Regular	Meeting	to	be	held	on	Tuesday,		August		14th,	2018,	at	7pm.	

	

Respectfully	submitted	by	Aurelia	Perry.	


